

**GLIDE COMMUNITY CLUB  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
June 16, 2015**

President Don Kidd called this meeting to order; all Directors were present.

**Minutes:** The May minutes were accepted.

**Treasurer's Report:** Was read and distributed by Helen Scott.

**Unfinished Business:**

- . Donal reminds us that we need to be planning for fund-raising for our portion of the Ford Grant. Suggestions were chili contest/feed, car wash with watermelon and garage sale in annex. There was general agreement that the garage sale for July 25 and asking for donations of saleable good was the best event.
- . Bill was asked to spray the weeds near the Annex and Veteran's Memorial on Market Day, which he agreed to do. Donal had previously done so.
- . There have been no further complaints nor sightings of ants in the building.
- . Tedy Fromdahl reports that the murals can be removed and replaced. Materials needed would be primer, paints and 2 panels of Masonite; she still estimates \$400 for these supplies. She proposes artist Bailey Meiman to do the artwork. This project will be tabled by the Board to be considered at the Membership meeting due to the cost.

**New Business:**

- . No correspondence received.
- . Representing the Wildflower Council, Dianne Muscarello reported that the Show was a success and that the Council was grateful to the Community Club for the use of the facilities and the cooperation. We committed to moving the bingo machine and the large chairs and the trophies. Becky McRae will be doing the coordinating next year. The extra dumpster rental worked well. We would like to see use of less water on the floor and are missing several grey tubs. Dianne will take photos of the room and place on the webpage so it will be clearer exactly how the room should be left after events. The WFC raises the issue of the \$25 rental charge for the Annex for the North Umpqua Garden Club; we agreed that since the Annex was included in the agreement we signed with the WFC, we would no longer charge the Garden Club rent.
- . Don reports that an anonymous donation of \$8000 has been offered to help repave the parking lot. He will pursue this issue.
- . Bill and Don have been considering a locking mechanism on the dumpster, given the instigation of county dumping fees effective September 1. They will continue to consider how this might work.

**Announcements:**

Next meeting will be July 21.

Nan Smith  
Secretary